

## **CCCR/PCA Meeting Minutes**

December 3, 2014

Meeting was called to order 6:35 pm

*In Attendance*: Sanja Brewer, Jim Collins, Ken Finney, Chuck Jennings, Joe Korpiel, Eric Ruzius, Chuck Stevenson, Andy Winterbottom and Guest Members Jon Milledge and Tom Dobyns

**Absent**: Bruce Bero, Rich Halvorson November minutes were approved by Joe Korpiel and seconded by Eric Ruzius.

**Historian**: No report

**Treasurer:** We ended the month with \$18,282.73. Joe Korpiel moved to approve the Treasurers' report and Gary Thies seconded.

**Membership**: This month we have 322 Primary Members, 221 Affiliate Members and 543 Total Members. Joe sent welcome letters to 5 New Members.

**Safety:** Gary Thies applied for insurance for our January Autocross. The club purchased plaques for our sponsors to show our appreciation for their support. Gary will be delivering them.

**Driving:** We are waiting for airport authority to approve our 6 auto cross events for 2015.

**Activities:** We reviewed the schedule of events for 2015.

Chuck Stevenson suggested that the Festival of Speed in Fontana, April 11-12, 2015 would be a good club event for members to

consider attending. Chuck Stevenson was able to secure rooms at the Mission Inn in Riverside for a very good group price of \$139 per night, to have avilable for interested club members. Our club will secure 8 to 10 rooms. Andy Winterbottom made a motion for the club to secure the rooms and Gary Thies seconded the motion.

Chuck Stevenson gave us an update on the embroidery; Miracle Embroidery has our sample embroidery logos that can be customized on jackets, T-shirts, caps and other garments. The club has already paid for a digitized logo to be made.

**Vice President:** Elections committee nominated the following members to the 2015 Board;

Chuck Jennings - President
Andy Winterbottom - Vice President
Ken Finney - Treasurer
Joe Korpiel - Membership
Tom Dobyns - Driving Events/Autocross
Jon Milledge - Driving Events
Bob DeVries - Activities
Sanja Brewer - Secretary
Chuck Stevenson-activities
Gary thies - safety

Motion was made to support the new board by Sanja Brewer and seconded by Gary Thies.

**President:** Chuck Jennings and Andy Winterbottom attended the Zone 8 Presidents' Meeting. There was orientation for new club presidents. Ou club was noted to have three negative marks for not sending our safety reports to Zone 8. We also need to supply Zone 8 with a map for our Autocross. We are encouragement to start a club Facebook page.

Website update: we are unable to update our website at this time. Website articles will be published in January for 2014 events.

Meeting adjourned at 9:07 pm Respectfully submitted by: Sanja Brewer